
 
’For I know the plans I have for you,’ declares the Lord. ‘Plans to prosper you and not to harm you. Plans to 

give you hope and a future.’ (Jeremiah 29:11) 

 
School Lane 

 
 
Parking on School Lane will be improved if everyone respects the highway code. 
 

 
Please don’t: 

 
• Block the road – emergency vehicles and other traffic may need access 
• Park on yellow lines, zig-zags or block the school entrance 
• Park on the pavement, across dropped kerbs or residents’ driveways 
• Park opposite or within 10m of a junction 
• Park where you will cause inconvenience to other road users 
• Leave your vehicle with the engine still running 
• Stop in the middle of the road or on zig zag lines to drop your child off, even for a few seconds 
 

 
Park facing down School Lane 

 
Vehicles should not attempt to turn around half way up School Lane. 
 
Road Safety Officers have recommended the following procedure for people using vehicles on 
School Lane: 
 
Car users are to proceed to the turning bay and turn their cars facing down School Lane 
before parking. This means that once the children have been dropped off or picked up, all 
cars should be able to leave School Lane without interfering with oncoming traffic. At no 
time should cars park on the zig-zag lines, across the school gates, use the car park entrance 
or Lane as a turning area.  
 
Please be aware that there may be pedestrians when turning your vehicle in the designated turning 
bay at the top of School Lane. 
 

  



 
’For I know the plans I have for you,’ declares the Lord. ‘Plans to prosper you and not to harm you. Plans to 

give you hope and a future.’ (Jeremiah 29:11) 

 

Car Park 
 

 

 
 

The signage on the school gates is clear. For the safety of everyone, we request that the car park 
is used for staff parking and deliveries only. No pedestrian access. 

Parents and carers who are dropping off or picking up from Wrap Around Care must not use the car 
park. 

The gates to the school car park will be locked before the start and end of the school day. 
 
Dogs, with the exception of guide and assistance dogs, should not be brought onto the school 
premises. Please consider leaving your dog at home when coming to school. 
 

 
 

 


